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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board

meeting held on 31/03/2025.

The Board decided to refuse retention permission and permission for the following

reasons and considerations

Reasons and Considerations

Having regard to the dimensions of the dwelling and site generally and the number,

size, scale and intended use of the structures proposed for retention and

development, their location adjacent the rear boundary of several adjoining

properties and the provision of rear facing windows, the Board decided to refuse

retention permission and permission in order to protect the existing residential

amenity of the area, consistent with the provisions of the 'R’ zoning contained within

the Galway and City Development Plan 2023- 2029 and in the interests of proper

planning and sustainable development of the area.

In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission, the

Board did not share the Inspector’s opinion that the structures would contribute to

ensuring the 'protection of existing residential amenity and will contribute to

sustainable residential neighbourhoods.’
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